

Archdiocese of Winnipeg

Office of the Archbishop

1495 Pembina Highway, Winnipeg, Manitoba R3T 2C6 • Tel: 204-452-2227 • Fax: 204-475-4409 • Web: www.archwinnipeg.ca

MEMORANDUM

To:

All Clergy

All Parishes

All Institutes of Consecrated Life

From:

Archbishop Richard Gagnon + R. I

Date:

June 17, 2022

Re.:

Personnel Appointments

I am pleased to announce the following personnel appointments which will be effective on the dates indicated.

- Reverend Colin E. Peterson retires as Chaplain at St. Paul's College in Winnipeg. We are grateful for Fr. Colin's years of service, including the last three at St. Paul's College. We wish Colin and Sandy all the best in retirement. Fr. Colin will be available for weekend ministry replacement. (June 30, 2022)
- 2. **Reverend Mark E. Filips** becomes Chaplain at Stony Mountain Institution in Stony Mountain and Chaplain of St. Paul's College in Winnipeg. (August 1, 2022)
- 3. Reverend Jorge R. Mante becomes Parochial Administrator of St. Dominic's Parish in Neepawa and Assumption of Our Lady in Carberry. (August 1, 2022)
- 4. *Reverend Moïse Adossou* becomes Parochial Administrator of Notre Dame Parish in Toutes-Aides, Holy Family in Crane River, St. Joseph's in Ebb and Flow, St. Patricia's in Mallard, St. Anthony's in Rorketon, Immaculate Conception in Skownan, Canadian Martyrs in Waterhen and Immaculate Heart of Mary in Meadow Portage. (September 1, 2022)

In addition to these appointments:

- Reverend Philip Malayil currently Parochial Administrator of St-Felix-de-Valois Parish in Dunrea, St. Hedwig's, in Brandon, St. James' in Baldur and Immaculate Conception in Rivers becomes Pastor of St-Felix-de-Valois in Dunrea with the attached missions. (effective immediately)
- 6. **Reverend Peter R. Nemcek** currently Parochial Administrator of St. Nicholas Tavelich Parish in Winnipeg becomes Pastor of St. Nicholas Parish. (effective immediately)

We are anticipating the arrival of three new priests to the Archdiocese during the summer months. More appointments will be made in due course.

I am grateful to everyone for their pastoral cooperation in accepting new assignments for the good of our local church.